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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #13-1624   
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: December 17, 2013 
 
TITLE: Motion to award the purchase of VisionLive on-premise subscription 

services – $27,951 (two-year cost) 
 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission award a two-year maintenance support 
agreement for VisionLive on-premise subscription services to Vision Internet Providers, 
Inc., utilizing the General Services Administration (GSA) Contract GS-07F-0509W, in the 
total two-year amount of $27,951, in substantially the form attached.   
 
Background 
On December 16, 2008, the City Commission approved the award of an agreement 
(solicited via Request for Proposal 185-9957) with Vision Internet Providers, Inc. to 
redesign the Police Department (FLPD) website at a cost of $58,995.  The redesign 
provided Content Management Software (CMS), which allows the ability to modify 
content on any page in the website through simple and easy to use administration 
screens. 
 
In June, 2012, the Information Technology Services Department purchased custom web 
design services to redesign the City’s website, including an upgrade to the FLPD web 
site and a special sustainability portal for the Public Works Department for a total cost of 
$38,763.  This purchase was made utilizing the GSA contract held by Vision Internet 
Providers, Inc. (GS-07F-0509W). 
 
Currently, a new version of this software has been released as part of the Vision 
Internet Providers, Inc. maintenance support agreement.  The new CMS enhances 
management features for the City web site, has tools to interact with social networking 
sites and has expanded accessibility features.  The maintenance subscription services 
agreement is $12,418 for the first year plus a one-time $3,112 upgrade/task order 
change fee (total year one = $15,530).  The annual cost for year two will not exceed 
$12,421.  The total two-year cost for this service agreement will not exceed $27,951. 
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Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $15,530.  Future expenditures 
are contingent upon approval and appropriation of the annual budget. 
 
FUNDS AVAILABILTY LOCATION: 

     
FY FUND 

SUB 
FUND FUND NAME INDEX # INDEX NAME 

SUB OBJ 
# 

SUBOBJECT 
NAME  AMOUNT  

2014   581 01 Central Services ITS040101 Applications Services 3401 
Computer 

Maint. $15,530   

 
      

TOTAL $15,530   

 
Strategic Connections: 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Internal Support Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 11:  Be a well-trained, innovative, and neighbor-centric workforce that 
builds community. 

 Objective 3:  Continuously improve and innovate communication and service 
delivery 

 Initiative 7:  Upgrade the City’s official website 
 

This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan:  We Are United 
 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 –Agreement 
 

 
Prepared by: Richard Ewell, Procurement Specialist II 
 Carrie Keohane, Administrative Assistant I 
 
Department Director:   Mike Maier, Information Technology 


